Hart County Board of Health

Regular Meeting

February 10, 2011

1:00 pm

Hart County DFCS conference room

Members present: Clyde McDowell, David Little, J. Paul Abernathy, Thelma Estrich, Dan Reyen.

District Staff:  Dr. Westfall, Dr. Parsons, Cail Collins, Gregg Sheffield, Orisa Durggin, Karen Palmer.

Health Department Staff:  Rhonda Dyar, David Leard, Julie Suttles

Guest: Steve Kiemele

The regular meeting of the Hart County Board of Health was held on February 10, 2011 in the conference room of the Hart County DFCS office.  The meeting was called to order at 1:01pm by Chairman Clyde McDowell.  

Approval of minutes for November 18, 2010:

Motion by Dan Reyen

Second by David Little

Motion carried

Old Business:

Dan Reyen gave update on Matt Evans, who attended November 18, 2010 meeting, requesting variance for tattoo/body art regulation.  Mr. Reyen stated that for clarification purposes, and how to handle this type of request in the future, there needs to be communication between the Board of Health and Board of Commissioners.  Mr. Evans went before the BOC and variance request was approved.
New Business:  
Election of Officers:

Chairman- Clyde McDowell

Vice Chairman- Dan Reyen

Secretary- David Little

Nurses Report: Rhonda Dyar
Family planning fees are down approximately 22% due partly to one RN being out due to surgery and Rhonda training new office manager.  Client fees are down approximately 26% due to economy; less people coming to health department for lab work, etc.  Child Health is down 29%.  Due to staff shortage, don’t have the staff to call and remind of appointments and follow up with failed appointments.  Did not make as much money this year with the flu vaccine as in the past; decreased amount of flu vaccine ordered for October.  New lease for postage meter, which will save $ 552 a year.  Supplies- price renegotiated with vendor and prices have been cut in half; lower than any other supply quote obtained.  Telecommunications- need to upgrade DSL, which will cost $240.00 yearly.  This is needed for billing purposes.  Still have current cleaning contract.  Conducted several off site clinics and used all of ARRA supplied TDAP.  Private insurance- made about $5,500.00. 
Environmental Report: David Leard

Statistics were given for number of septic permits issued (52 total), food service establishments (56), tourist court establishments (8), rabies investigations (3).  Matt Evans, who came before the Board in November, has gone before the BOC. His variance request was approved.  Asked to re-evaluate an existing sewage system (in order for someone to replace MH that was destroyed by fire); due to proximity of this system to three wells, David Leard and Cail Collins will meet with County Attorney for his opinion.
Annual Reports: Orisa Durggin

See handouts for statistics for Hart County; “snapshot evaluation”

Comments from Health Director and Financial Report:

Dr. Westfall went over the financial narrative and discussed the handouts (see handouts).  Website available for “together we can do better”, which shows county public health rankings.  

BOH 101:
Slideshow was presented showing healthcare reform plan. Kathy Moreland will send out the link by email. 
With there being no other business to discuss, Chairman McDowell asked for a motion to adjourn:

Dan Reyen- motion
Thelma Estrich- second

All in favor

Meeting adjourned at 2:10 pm.

Clyde McDowell, Chairman

David Little, Secretary
